

"Sharing the saving knowledge of Jesus Christ, preparing hearts and minds to impact the world for Him!"

Clinton Christian Academy Board Notes

April 11, 2022

The CCA Board of Directors met in the CCA Art Room for their regular monthly business meeting on Monday, April 11. The meeting began with the Opening Prayer given by Elroy Schumacher. Kathy Harrison gave this month's devotion which was featured several scripture passages including II Corinthians 4:8-10 and Psalm 51. The devotion reminded all in attendance of how God uses spiritual brokenness and sin to make one desperate for God as well as develop humility. All were reminded by Kathy that God can use brokenness as a tool to bring us into fellowship with him. Our amazing God can turn the brokenness into something beautiful if we will yield control to Him! The financial reports and bills from the month of March were reviewed and approved. Prayer requests were shared.

- Mrs. Hyke updated the Board concerning recent trips in the upper school.
 - Seventeen (17) HS students spent three days at Baptist Bible College in Springfield on Mar. 28-30. Students attended 5 different college classes, 2 chapel services, a question and answer session, and a devotion led by college students. CCA students also enjoyed bowling with other HS and college students. Special thanks to Meghan Vaughn and Gary Crowley for helping Mrs. Hyke chaperone this fun event!
 - JH students enjoyed a field trip to the Creation Museum near Branson on March 30. Students received a 2-hour tour describing the events of the Bible specifically giving detail to creation, the flood, Christ and his coming. Not only did students learn scientific concepts about creation and the world-wide flood, they also were presented the Gospel. Special thanks to Mr. See, Mrs. Gannaway, and Mrs. Manning for chaperoning this neat trip!
- The administration reported that the Scholastic Book Fair held Mar. 29-April 1 was very successful—earning a little over \$5000 in sales which means the CCA Library will receive around \$2500 worth of books! Special thanks to Jenny Bradley for chairing this special event!

APRIL BOARD ACTION & DISCUSSION

- > The Board approved an Early Graduation policy after a second reading at this month's meeting. This policy will be placed in the Student Handbook for the new school year.
- > The Board reviewed and discussed new CCA Club/Activity Fundraiser Guidelines that the administration has been developing. A second read of these guidelines will occur at the May 9 meeting. These Fundraiser Guidelines will be placed in next year's Faculty Handbook to provide guidance to club/activity sponsors.
- ➤ The Board was updated with regard to staffing vacancies for next year.
 - Tori Descombes has signed a contract to teach Art for grades K4-12 next year! Welcome Tori!
 - Interviews are currently being conducted for Math in grades 7-12, Grade 5, and Administrative Assistant. Please continue to pray for guidance and wisdom in placing the perfect people in these important positions!

GRANDPARENT'S TEA IS A HUGE SUCCESS

CCA students in grades K4-6 hosted approximately 235 grandparents on March 31 & April 1! Four sessions were held each day with each grade level meeting with Grandparents in the cafeteria for a short program that consisted of a wide variety of activities including Bible songs, scripture verse recitation, poems, etc. Parents provided refreshments for each class that were shared with Grandparents and their grandchild during this special visit. Grandparents were then invited to take a look at their grandchild's classroom and/or visit the Book Fair.